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March 8, 2013

Tom Lubozynski

Florida Department of Environmental Protection
Central District Office

3319 Maguire Boulevard, Suite 232

Orlando, FL 32803-3767

RE:  Regulatory Required Notification
Air Permit No. 0090006-008-AC
Cape Canaveral Energy Center

Dear Mr. Lubozynski:

Florida Power & Light Company (FPL) is submitting this notification in accordance with 40 CFR Part 60
& 75. Indicated below are the estimated dates for Performance Testing and Continuous Emission
Monitoring (CEM) Certification for Cape Canaveral Energy Center (CCEC) Unit 3. FPL would also like
to provide notice that the estimated date of first fire of Unit 3 using oil is not expected until October of
2013.

Included in this submittal are the CEMS Certification Protocol and the Initial Monitoring Plan as required
by Rule 40 CFR Part 75.

Table 1. Dates for initial start-up activities at Cape Canaveral Energy Center Unit 3.

Units Commercial Performance Opacity CEM
Operation Date* | Emission Test Observations Certification
CT3C November 21, April 12 2013 April 12 2013 April 12 2013
2012 (First Fire
November 19,
2012)
CT 3B December 6,2012 | April 12 2013 April 122013 April 122013
(First Fire
December 5,
2012)
CT 3A December 16, April 12 2013 April 122013 April 12 2013
2012 (First Fire
December 15,
2012)
40CFR Part 60 & | 75.61(a),(2),(i) 60.8(d)& PSD 60.7(a)(6), 75.61(a)(1) (D&
75 Req. Permit 60.11(b)& 60.7(a)(5)
60.7(a)(7)
*Commercial Operation is used here as defined in 40 CFR 75 72 2, Subpart A as, "beginning to generate
electricity for sale including the sale of test generation" FPL defines Commercial Operation as release to the
grid for dispatch following completion of construction.
Bold lettering indicates actual dates

Florida Power & Light Company

700 Universe Boulevard, Juno Beach, FL 33408



The start-up dates provided in Table I supersede those that were submitted to the FDEP in a letter dated
December 20, 2012 on the same subject. Please note that the dates provided in Table I are subject to
change and FPL will provide updates as these changes occur. FPL will continue our testing and startup
process for CCEC Unit 3 until commissioning is complete, anticipated June 1, 2013.

If you have any comments or questions regarding the attached, please feel free to contact me at 561-691-
2808 or Kristin Peekstok at 561-691-7132.

Sincerely,
Florida Power & Light Company

Lol 22,

Matthew J. Raffenberg
Director, FPL Licensing and Permitting

Cc (by email): Dennis Donahue, FPL
Michael Tammaro, FPL
Steve Coombe, FPL
Todd Brown, FPL
Mark Lemasney, FPL
Michael Young, FDEP
Jeff Koerner, FDEP
Gary Kuberski, FDEP
Aaron Watkins, FDEP
Dave McNeal, EPA



